








23 February 2005
President’s Advisory Panel

On Federal Tax Reform

Dear Sirs:

I generally don’t write letters to the government because I figure that it does little good and will generally be ignored.  The few times I’ve written a congressman or senator have resulted in form letters which clearly showed that my original letter wasn’t even read.  Hopefully that will not be the case this time, but my expectations from your panel are shrinking with every bit of information I read.

You have a historic opportunity to make a real difference!  Yet, I read this morning that the panel is not considering a value-added tax or national sales tax to replace the current tax code.  Why not?  Our current system has itself become a welfare system for accountants and attorneys.  However, since there are so many lawyers in congress, I expect any true reform to be shot down.  That doesn’t mean you shouldn’t try.  You must understand that the current system costs our economy hundreds of billions of dollars in waste in terms of manpower dedicated to work which adds nothing to our national productivity.  Don’t tinker with the tax code – scrap it!!

I must add that as a recently retired person, I expect any reform may actually cost me money.  It is impossible to change the code, be revenue-neutral, and avoiding having “winners” and “losers”.  So what?  Lifting the burden of our ridiculous current system would be worth it!  So please be bold.  Even knowing that congress will never approve it, please make your number 1 choice a complete replacement of the current system.  It is the right thing to do, so please put politics aside and propose the replacement of the entire system.
Personally, my choice would be a VAT.  This or a national sales tax would help capture the hundreds of billions of dollars of annual tax revenues which currently go unpaid due to an underground economy of cash payments and crime.  That would help to keep the rates lower, or to reduce our deficit and debt.
Don’t blow your chance to make a real difference!

Thanks,

Richard A. Gordon

Brecksville, OH

